COPY.

Department of Municipal Commissioner.

WINNIPEG,
August 3rd, 1922,

W. R. Grieve, Eeq.,
Secretary-Treasurer.,

City of Portage ls Prairie,
Portege la Prairie, Man.

Dear Sir;-
~Re Sewer Outlet-City of
Portage la Prairie.

I enclose you herewith a copy of a communication
addrescsed by R. W.McKinnon, District Engineer, Department
of Publie Vorks, to Mr. Bowman, Chief Engineer, in that
department, relative to the dangerous conditions of the sewer
outlet into the bed of the Assiniboine River in your City.

“You will note the observations of Mr. M@Kinnon
to the effect that unless something is done immediately
to . overcome the existing conditions a menace will be
created involving the public health of your citizens.

In view of the fact that the Dominion Bovernment
is largely responsible for the conditions by excavating
the overflow channel in the narrow part of the loop, I
think that iw should tkae prompt steps in order to remedy the
existing danperous conditions.

Will you be kinrnd enough to sece that some
action is taken in respect to this matter at the earliest

possible date.

Yours truly,

SGD. E. M. Wood
Deputy Nunieipal Commissicner
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